Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT

ST JOHN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL ON 10TH MAY 2018
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, M Evans, S Grime, D Hardy, R Ogilvie and A Perry
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.
The Parish Meeting had been held immediately prior to the AGM. The Chair and Clerk had been in attendance, no members of the public had attended.
	18AGM O1
	APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors
A Crompton, P Duke, C France, G France, M France, C Howard, K Jones and R Flood.


	18AGM 02
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.

	18AGM 03
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chair reported “that for the 6th year there had been no increase in Parish Precept for residents of the Parish. We believe that we deliver good value for money.

During the year we have discussed the provision of 24/7 defibrillators, there was currently one at St John’s School, Brinscall and the Parish Council continued to liaise to part fund another in Higher Wheelton jointly with Wheelton Parish Council.

The Council had provided funds for St Joseph’s Club, Brinscall, Brinscall & District Drop In and the Pensioners Christmas Party at the Hare & Hounds Abbey Village.
Floral displays had been provided and maintained at the War Memorials in the Parish.

The Parish Council had liaised with the Friends of the Goit (GREAT) and provided them with funds to provide leaflets for walks in the Brinscall Moor area. We hope this will provide a boost to our local economy.

The Parish Council had also liaised with Chorley Borough Council and Lancashire County Council with regard to the walkways around Brinscall Lodge, replacement of damaged road signs and clearance of gullies to prevent roads flooding. We also ensure that essential repairs and maintenance works are completed in a timely manner.

The Parish Council had successfully lobbied Lancashire County Council with regard to road safety and speeding issues, especially in Abbey Village.

The Parish Council also continued to help to subsidise the evening and weekend bus service.”

Councillor Perry expressed his thanks to his fellow Councillors for their unfailing support over the previous 8 years, the Lengthsmen for their continued hard work and the Borough Councillors for their great service to the Community.

Councillors expressed their thanks to Councillor Perry for his period as Chairman.


	 18AGM 04
	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor R Flood 
be appointed Chairman for the year.

Proposed A Perry 
Seconded D Hardy 

Carried Unanimously

	18AGM 05

	APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor G France be appointed Vice Chairman for the year.
Proposed S Perry 
Seconded D Hardy 
Carried Unanimously

	18AGM 06
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 11th May 2017 having previously been approved as a correct record be signed by the Chair.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded D Hardy
Carried Unanimously

	18AGM 07
	FINANCIAL REPORT

The Council were informed of the present financial position and funds available to the Council.
Primary Savings a/c
£26713

Deposit a/c
£1800 
Precept
£29270

There being no further business the meeting was closed.

	
	


